
On behalf of the Maryland Center for School Safety (MCSS), thank you for the opportunity
to submit this letter of support for Senate Bill 432.

MCSS agrees that, except for active shooter drills and training happening outside of regular
school hours with voluntary participants, active shooter drills and training should be
conducted in a trauma sensitive manner without loud sounds that simulate gun fire, or actors
role-playing as shooters or victims. Recently published research demonstrated that following
training schools increased effective implementation of lockdown procedures with the use of
drills that announced to participants “this is a drill”, and concluded the drill with a debrief1.

MCSS agrees with the National Association of School Psychologists and National Association
of School Resource Officers recommendation to “avoid[] highly sensorial drills that involve
simulation activities to mimic a real experience as they can be traumatizing.”2MCSS is
prepared to engage with partners to identify best practices for active shooter drills and
trainings and share information with the Department to inform the annual schedule of drills.

MCSS supports engaging parents, students, and school personnel as partners in trauma
sensitive school safety drills and training. Providing parents at the beginning of each school
year with the annual schedule of the month in which a school shooter safety drill or training
will occur can be included as a best practice. The notification requirements defined in House
Bill 515 will minimize trauma for individuals occurring as a result of the drills and training, and
allow drills and training to occur in a way that ensures students and school personnel practice
procedures in a way that increases preparedness.

MCSS welcomes the opportunity to consult with the Department of State Police in
developing model content that informs parents of firearm storage laws and collaborating
with Local Education Agencies to ensure distribution of the model content to parents.
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Thank you again for taking the time to consider the information shared above, and MCSS
respectfully requests the committee give Senate Bill 432 a favorable report.
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